
TOWN of WOOLSEY   

 Regular Meeting                  November 9, 2020  

Mayor Laggis opened the meeting at 7:02. In addition to Mayor Laggis at the meeting were 

Councilman Gilson, Councilman Carden and Councilman Wright. The minutes from the October 

meeting were approved unanimously with Councilman Carden making the motion and 

Councilman Gilson seconding it. While presenting the Financial Report, Mayor Laggis told the 

Council that he had received notification that the Cares Funding had been deposited into our 

account, and since we had declined it, they were asking for a refund. Mayor Laggis looked into 

this and found that the money had never been deposited, so no refund was cut. The Financial 

Report was approved with Councilman Gilson making the motion. He was seconded by 

Councilman Wright and the motion carried unanimously.  

Old Business 

1. EMS Breakfast – Set for Saturday December 5, at 9:00am. 

2. Hall Rental Updates – Year-to-Date there have been 15 bookings with 2 cancelling 

due to COVID concerns. Several are scheduled within the next few weeks. Total 

revenue is approximately $2800. 

3. Other – Councilman Wright informed the Council that the siren at Lake Horton did not 

go off due to a glitch in the software, which has now been resolved. Mayor Laggis said 

that there had been a complaint in regards to a property owner not complying with 

Zoning Regulations. The owner has been made aware and they have agreed to comply 

within an agreed upon period of time.   

New Business 

1. Exterior Building Cleaning – Ryan Mitchell pressure washed the outside of the 

building at no cost. Mayor Laggis asked the Clerk to put a “shout out” on the Woolsey 

Community Facebook page for his Ryan’s business Extreme Contracting Pressure 

Washing. 

2. Other – The Fayette County Historical Society is starting to plan the Bicentennial of 

Fayette County. They are having a meeting next Sunday and the Mayor asked 

Councilman Gilson to be the representative for Woolsey. The Mayor asked Councilman 

Wright to be the representative of Woolsey for the committee for the 20 year 

anniversary of 9/11. Both Councilmen agreed to his request. In attendance at the 

meeting was a new resident, who moved to Woolsey to get away from noise, 

construction, etc. but then saw the new subdivision signs. Councilman Carden 

explained the Zoning information and how little land was/is available for development in 

the Town at this time. 

With no more business to come before the council, the meeting was adjourned at 7:55 

pm. 

Respectfully Submitted,   

  

Stacey Collins, Town Clerk  


